IMPORTANT

Disabled American Veterans Meeting

SALEM DAV CHAPTER # 72

209 S Main Street
Salem, In 47167

APRIL 14, 2009 – 7:00 P.M. “NOMINATION OF OFFICERS”

MAY 12, 2009 - 7:00 P.M. “ELECTION OF OFFICERS”
Please come and give your support
Order of the commander

Frank Brown 

Note:  Chapter 72 monthly meetings are the 2nd Tuesday of each month at 7:00 P.M. Local Salem time at American Legion Hall, south of the town square on highway 135.
DATE


SPECIAL DATES & EVENT TO REMEMBER  

April 14, 2009               Chapter 72 Meeting – Nomination of Officers.

April 19, 2009
5th District Meeting, Lawrenceburg Chapter, Aurora, Indiana

May 12, 2009

Chapter 72 Meeting --Election of officers & Installation

May 25, 2009

Memorial Day Observed, Present DAV flag.

June 11-13, 2009
DAV state convention, Indianapolis, IN.
June 13, 2009

Bucket fund drive, Wal-Mart, Paoli, IN.
July 14, 2009

Flag Day, 7 P.M. VFW flag burning ceremony
July 4, 2009

Independence Day, 4th of July, Pekin, IN
July 11, 2009
Americanism Dinner, 12 noon (Saturday) American Legion, Salem
August 9, 2009
5th District Meeting, 2 P.M. American Legion, Salem
August 11,2009
Meeting, finish financial report (due before end-of-Month)

September 19, 2009
Bucket drive Wal-Mart, Scottsburg, IN

November 9, 2009
Golden Corral, Arm Forces Appreciation Day, Clarksville, IN
November 11, 2009
Veterans Day ceremony

December
5th District meeting, Madison, IN (date to be announced)
December 23, 2009
Visit Veterans in Salem nursing homes for Christmas
************************************************************************************

************************************************************************************

SALEM DAV CHAPTER 72 

NEWSLETTER FOR 2009

FROM THE CHAPTER COMMANDER

 FRANK BROWN

Greetings and best wishes to you and your family from your DAV Chapter.  I am pleased to announce 2008 was a great year. Membership recruiting was up. Orleans Chapter 20 merged with our Chapter. Fund raising efforts were the best ever which resulted in our ability to increase donations. Some of our new members are becoming active contributors to the Chapter.  I would like to thank everyone that volunteered and supported our efforts.  The past year was very successful because of you and I am optimistic about the future.

     Our Chapter monthly meetings are changed to the 2nd Tuesday of the month.  This change is effective February 10, 2009. The change was made as a result or a motion and approved by our Chapter at the January meeting.  The change was done to help some of our active members who have conflicts with 1st Tuesday.  Some members have said they would like to attend but the 1st Tuesday wasn’t possible.  I am hopeful that this will help increase attendance as well as help some of our current members.  Documentation has been initiated to the State Department to make this change to our constitution, regulations and by-laws.  

     More comments about 2008.  Recruiting was good however we must continue to seek new members.  The chapter was recognized for 2007-2008 recruiting with a guide on banner for our DAV flag.  We hope this trend will continue.  Orleans Chapter 20 became inactive and requested to be merged with our Chapter.  The merger was approved at by our membership last August, by Chapter 20 and by the state of Indiana.  Our current membership is now approximately 162 members.  I welcome all the former members of Chapter 20 and encourage them to take part in our Chapter.  Salem DAV, Chapter 72 is a diverse group of veterans.  Members are primarily from Washington, Harrison, Floyd, Scott, Orange and Clark Counties. We also have members that live in surrounding cities of Indianapolis, Bloomington, Kokomo, Franklin and some from other states.  All our members are important.  I encourage everyone that is able to attend meetings, to participate, to volunteer or serve as chapter officers.

      Fund raising in 2008 was the best ever.  We did a bucket drive and sold flag pins for a donation at the Wal-Mart store in Paoli in June and did great.  We will do it again this year from 9 A.M to 5 P.M. in front of the store.  If you are in the area stop by and say hello. Help will also be welcome.  We received a grant from the Paoli Wal-Mart and CIBUS, LLC of Indianapolis.  Both will be invited to our Americanism Dinner to receive a plaque and recognition for supporting the DAV.  We were at Pekin, IN for the 4th of July parade and did a Forget-Me-Not drive.  

 November we co-participated with a DAV Chapter from Louisville at the Clarksville Golden Corral, Military Appreciation Day.  This is a very good fund raiser opportunity for the Chapter. We will do this event again this year but will be the only DAV Chapter involved.  Our Chapter received a special donation this past year from Mr. Endis Furlong, formally from Pekin, donated a 27 foot camper.  
    Mr. Furlong is a World War II veteran who had a terminal illness.  He wanted to make a donation to our veteran organization to help provide for the needs of local veterans.  We graciously accepted his donation and will honor his wishes. Mr. Furlong died in December.  May he have eternal peace.  We also lost Robert Brewer in December.  He was serving as Chapter Adjutant.  We will continue to remember him and all our deceased Comrades at each meeting.

         Our annual Americanism Dinner is scheduled for July 13, 12 noon, at the American Legion hall in Salem.  The food and drinks are being provided for you and your family. We are planning a special program this July and may have guest from the State Department. Your participation is important to make this event successful.  
       The following is the current directory of the officers of this Chapter. (Changes may occur after the upcoming nomination and election of officers.)  Please feel free to contact any of our officers.  If you need help, have questions or have concerns that you would like brought up at the monthly meeting. 

	Officer

	Name
	Phone 
	Address

	Commander
	Frank Brown
	472-3769
	4725W Hwy 150, Fredericksburg, IN 47120

	Sr. Vice Commander
	Matthew R. Magner
	883-0436
	681 N Rush Creek Rd., Salem, IN 47167 

	Jr Vice Commander
	Dick W. Thompson
	883-4068
	901 N College Rd., Salem, IN 47167

	Adjutant 
	Raymond B. Johnson
	905-7166
	1041 W. Jefferson St, Apt 1,Franklin, IN 46131

	Treasurer/Chaplain 
	Robert L. Holler
	883-2227
	303 Grandview Dr. Salem, IN. 47167

	Service officer 
	John M. Ruckman 
	967-6068
	7655 E Holder Rd., Pekin, IN 47165


The Washington County Veteran Service Officer (VSO), located in the courthouse, phone 883-2063. Mr. Pat Rice is the VSO and is doing a great job supporting veterans and our DAV chapter.  The toll free number for the Louisville VA Medical Center is 1-800-827-1000 and the New Albany VA clinic is 1-866-463-9838.

    I am very optimistic about our future.  Change in the Chapter is inevitable.  Robert Holler has expressed his desire to leave the Treasurer position this year.  He has served in that office for many years with distinction. Bob has our sincere thanks for a job well done and outstanding service to the Chapter.  Raymond Johnson has replaced Robert Brewer as Adjutant.  Other changes may occur and I welcome members to come forward and serve. I predict the best is yet to come for our Chapter. For the good of the order
Frank Brown, Commander, Salem DAV, Chapter 72

Approved by membership at February 10, 2009 meeting
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